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Voas AP (Andrew); Williams B (Beverley);_
RE:Meeting with the Cabinet Secretary for Rural Affairs, Food and Environment -
Wednesday 4th November 2015. Ar faidhle/Our ref: 2015/0020036
Briefing note for the Cabinet Secretary for Rural Affairs Food and Environment -
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Tracking: RecIpient

cabinet Secretary for Rural Affairs, Food and
Environment

Read

Voas AP (Andrew)

Williams B (Beverley) Read: 2810112016 11:34

•
Please find attached a revised briefing note ahead of the Cabinet Secretary's meeting with the Kennel Club this
afternoon.

Please let me know if you need any further information.

Thanks--
Animal Welfare Policy Officer IAnimal Welfare Branch I P Spur I Saughton House I Broomhouse Drive I Edinburgh I
EHl13XD

Behalf Of Qlbinet Secretary for Rural Affairs, Food and Environment
5ent~1615:33
To: ~ Qlbinet secretary for Rural Affairs, Food and Environment
Cc: Voas AP (Andrew); Williams B (Beverley)
Subject: RE: Meeting with the Qlbinet Secretary for Rural Affairs, Food and Environment - Wednesday 4th
November 2015. Ar faldhle/Our ref: 2015/0020036

Hi_

Thank you for this - As this is quite a short meeting could we possibly try make the briefing a little
more succinct? In particular Item 2 on the agenda 'Consultation on Electronic training aids' - could
we have a one pager of bullet points with the key points on the consultation; when it started,
finishes, etc.
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My understanding is that we are consulting on 4 options? -

1. Status quo (Produce industry guidance for dog owners and trainers on the proper use of electronic
training collars).

2. Develop guidance or a statutory welfare code (Produce a code of practice or animal welfare code
under Sections 37 and 38 of the Animal Health and Welfare (Scotland) Act 2006).

3. Develop regulations on the use of electronic collars (Introduce regulations or legislative controls
under Sections 26 and 27 of the 2006 Act).

4. Ban the use of electronic collars (Introduce regulations to ban the use of electronic collars in Scotland
under Section 26 of the 2006 Act).

Grateful if you could provide us with this by lunch time tomorrow.

Happy to discuss.

Many thanks,

Deputy Private Secretary to Richard Lochhead MSP ICabinet Secretary for Rural Affairs, Food & Environment I
Scottish Government 2N:08, St Andrew's House, Regent Road, Edinburgh, EHl 3DG IT

cabsecrafe@gov.scot

From:
sent: 25 January 201613:45
To: ~ for R.ural Affairs, Food and Environment
Cc: ~ Voas AP (Andrew); Williams B (Beverley)
Subject: RE: Meeting with the Cabinet secretary for Rural Affairs, Food and Environment - Wednesday 4th
November 2015. Ar faidhle/Our ref: 2015/0020036

•
Please find attached amended briefing for the Cabinet Secretary ahead of his meeting with the Kennel Club on
Thursday.

To note the change in briefing is the inclusion of a short biography
other changes have been made to the briefing.

Scottish Kennel Club. No

Kind regards-
Animal Welfare Policy Officer IAnimal Welfare Branch I PSpur I Saughton House I Broomhouse Drive IEdinburgh I
EHl13XD
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On Behalf Of cabinet Secretary for Rural Affairs, Food and Environment
15:13

M•••••l'inn with the cabinet Secretary for Rural Affairs, Food and Environment - Wednesday 4th
November 2015. Ar faidhle/Our ref: 2015/0020036

Thank you.

Assistant Private Secretary
Richard Lochhead MSP, cabinet Secretary for Rural Affairs, Food and the Environment
IN.04 - St Andrews House - Regent Road- Edinburgh - EH13DG

14:50
To: for Rural Affairs, Food and Environment
Cc: Voas AP (Andrew); Williams B (BeverIeY)i_
Subject: with the cabinet Secretary for Rural Affairs, Food and Environment - Wednesday 4th
November 2015. Ar faidhle/Our ref: 2015/0020036

•
I attach a briefing note for the Cabinet Secretary ahead of his meeting with the Kennel club on Thursday 28th January
2016. I have also attached a copy of the Kennel Club's response to the consultation which issued on the.6th

November, for information.

Please note that I am awaiting a biography
received.

Scottish Kennel Club. I will send this to you once

I can advise that Andrew Voas and I will attend the meeting next Thursday.

If you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact me.

Kind regards-
Animal Welfare Policy Officer IAnimal Welfare Branch I P Spur I Saughton House I Broomhouse Drive I Edinburgh I
EH113XD

Tel:

From:
Sent: 23 December 2015 09:56
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To: cabinet Secretary for Rural Affairs, Food and Environment
Cc: Voas AP (Andrew)
Subject: RE: Meeting with the cabinet Secretary for Rural Affairs, Food and Environment - Wednesday 4th
November 2015. Ar faidhle/Our ref: 2015/0020036

Thank you for your patience, can we please go for the date and time of 28/01 at 14.001 I will get back to Andrew
Voas at the beginning of the New Year to confii'm what we would like to discuss with the Cabinet Secretary, and
confirm attendees as I'm still waiting for confirmation from one partner. ._

Very best wishes

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year

•

It's ok I know how difficult it can be, those slots are still available and held in the diary.

Thanks

Assistant Private Secretary
Richard Lochhead MSP, Cabinet Secretary for Rural Affairs, Food and the Environment
IN.04 - St Andrews House - Regent Road - Edinburgh - EH13DG

From:
sent: 22 15:30
To: cabinet Secretary for Rural Affairs, Food and Environment
SUbject: RE: Meeting with the cabinet Secretary for Rural Affairs, Food and Environment - Wednesday 4th
November 2015. Ar faidhle/Our ref~ 2015/0020036

Good afternoon.
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Apologies that I've not been in touch sooner to arrange a date for a meeting with the Cabinet Secretary. Trying to
liaise with my fellow stakeholders has proved tricky. I suspect that these slots have now gone, perhaps I can come
back to you at the start of the new year for some new potential dates. Very sorry for this.

Best wishes and Happy Christmas

•
From:~ OnBehalfOf CabSecRAFE®9oy.scot
Sent: 01 December 2015 15:35
To:_
Cc: AncIrew.Voas@goy.scot
Subject: RE: Meeting with the Cabinet Secretary for Rural Affairs, Food and Environment - Wednesday 4th
November 2015. Ar faldhle/Our ref: 201510020036

Morning.

I can offer up the following slots for a meeting with Mr Lochhead at the Scottish Parliament.
6/0115:00
7/0111:00
28/0114:00

Please could you let me know what date suits best and also let Mr Voas who is copied in know what you wish to
discuss with Mr Lochhead.

Many thanks•
Assistant Private Secretary
Richard Lochhead MSP, Cabinet Secretary for Rural Affairs, Food and the Environment
1N.04 - St Andrews House - Regent Road - Edinburgh - EH1 3DG

From:
Sent: 26 2015
To:cabinet Secretary for Rural Affairs, Food and Environment
Subject: RE: Meeting wfth the cabinet Secretary for Rural Affairs, Food and Environment - Wednesday 4th
November 2015. Ar faldhle/Our ref: 201510020036

Hi,

I am hoping to rearrange a meeting between the Kennel Club and some fellow dog sector stakeholders with the
Cabinet Secretary. We had been scheduled to meet with him on the 4th November, but unfortunately due•
•••••• he had to cancel the meeting. (Ar faidhle/Our ref: 2015/0020036)

We would very much welcome the opportunity to rearrange the meeting date.

Kind regards

•
5
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-Public Affairs Officer
Tel
The Kennel Club, Clarges Street, Piccadilly, london. WlJ 8AS
www.thekennelclub.org.uk

Get involved: www.thekennelclub.org.uklkccampaigns
Follow us on Twitter: www.twitter.com/KClovesDogs
like us on Facebook: www.facebook.com/KClovesdogs

From: Andrew.Yoas@gov .scot [mallto:Andr~.Yoas@goy!scot]
Sent: 02 November 2015 11:01

<#><-I ••••••• ..., Bevedey.Willlarns@gov.scot
:::tUI'J_"; RE: Meeting with the cabinet secretary for Rural Affairs, Food and Environment - Wednesday 4th
November 2015 .

•
The Cabinet Secretary's office has asked me to let you know that
him on the afternoon of 4 November will have to be cancelled. Due to
lot of his meetings this week are having to be rearranged so it will be better to now
rather than at the last minute. It should be possible for you to arrange another date if you contact
his office again in a week or so.

We will proceed with the stakeholder meeting at 10.30 on 4 November - we will send further
details shortly.

Regards
Andrew

a.iI .•,,,A,,,, ••• ********

***** ••• ,,,,••• *****.
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BRIEFING NOTE FOR CABINET SECRETARY FOR RURAL
AFFAIRS, FOOD AND ENVIRONMENT

Meeting with the Kennel Club to discuss Electronic
Training Aids in Scotland - 28 January 2016

Key
Message

The Scottish Government takes animal welfare seriously
and on the 6th November 2015 issued a public
consultation seeking additional views around electronic
training aids in Scotland. The last date for consultation
esoonses is F 29th Jan 2016.t-:-::-:~----+

Who Public Affairs Officer, The Kennel Club
The Scottish Kennel Club

The Trust
The Scottish Government issued a consultation on
November 2015 seeking the public's views on additional
controls around electronic training aids.

What

The Kennel Club have changed their position on shock
and vibration collars since the initial consultation in 2007
on this issue and are now in favour of a complete ban.

The Cabinet Secretary shares the strong concerns
expressed by some stakeholders regarding the potential
misuse of these devices.t-:-::-:-----+

Why wrote to Kenneth Gibson MSP on 2 April
2015 to request a meeting with a small delegation of
cross-party MSP's to discuss the Scottish Government's
position on shock and vibration collars. This request was
forwarded to the Cabinet SecretarY by Christine Grahame
MSP on 8th June 2015. _ attended the Animal
Welfare Cross Party working Group on 29th September
2015 where progress on Electronic Training Aids was
discussed noro""'TlU

TG.23 The Scottish ParliamentWhere
When Thursday 2 January 2016 - 14:00 - 14:30

Media None

Supporting
Official
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AGENDA

Meeting with the Kennel Club to discuss the Scottish
Government's position on the use of electronic training

aids in Scotland

Thursday 28th January 2016 - 14:00 - 14:30

TG.23, The Scottish Parliament

1. The use of electronic training aids on dogs

2. Consultation on the Potential controls or prohibition of
electronic training aids in Scotland

3.

3



Key Messages

Agenda Item 1 - The Scottish Government's position on the use of
electronic training aids in Scotland

• The Scottish Government's position on the use of electronic training
collars is currently under review.

• We have heard strong arguments both for and against a ban on
electronic training aids on the grounds of animal welfare.

• As well as valid concerns about the potential for misuse of some
these devices, we have also been made aware of numerous
situations where these training aids, when used properly, have greatly
benefited animal welfare.

• The consultation seeks views on whether some or all electronic
training aids should be subject to tighter controls in Scotland or
whether they should be banned outright. It also seeks evidence to
support those views.

• Meanwhile, the Scottish Government acknowledges that the Defra
project found that training using static pulse remote-controlled collars
was no more effective than other methods. We encourage all dog
owners to fully consider all the options and to choose the best
method for their individual training needs.

• The Scottish Government also considers it important to ensure that
such collars are used responsibly and manufactured to a high
standard. We therefore fully support Defra's work with industry to
develop a set of manufacturing standards for static pulse collars and
to draw up guidance about how such collars should be used to avoid
misuse.

• Anyone that uses an electronic dog collar to inflict unnecessary
suffering may be prosecuted under animal we·lfare laws.

.'.,

,>
,I
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Agenda Item 2 - Consultation on the Potential control or prohibition of
electronic training aids in Scotland

• This consultation issued on the 6th November 2015 and closes on 29th

January 2016 and seeks views on whether the Scottish Government
should ban or regulate use of electronic training collars for animals,
(excluding the use of electric fences used for livestock and horses).

• There are four options proposed in the consultation

1 Status quo (Rely on industry guidance for dogs owners and
trainers on the proper use of electronic training collars).

2 Develop guidance or statutory welfare code (under Sections 37
or 38 of Animal Health and Welfare (Scotland) Act 2006).

3 Develop regulations on the use of electronic collars (under
Sections 26 and 27 of the 2006 Act).

4 Ban use of electronic collars (under Section 26 of the 2006 Act).

• Provides information on developments since the previous
consultation in 2007 (only 164 responses); related research studies,
and the approaches taken in other countries.

• Have currently received over 900 responses to the consultation
however expect around 1000 by close on Friday.

• The views will feed into future policy development on electronic
training aids.

•

•

•
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Key Facts on electronic training collars

• Estimated around 680,000 dogs in Scotland, in 26% of households.

• There are no reliable figures for the number of electronic collars in
use in Scotland; however, the Scottish Parliament Petition - PE1555
suggests that there are 50,000 electronic collars in Scotland and the
Electronic Collar Manufacturers Association (ECMA) suggest there
may be hundreds of thousands in the UK.

Collars of various designs (remote training and anti-bark collars using
static pulse, citronella spray, sonic and vibrate) are readily available
on the internet. Websites such as Amazon and e-Bay are selling
these devices for as little as £20.

• Despite apparent widespread use and availability, we have not found
any documented evidence of deliberate abuse of collars in Scotland.
From January 2011 to December 2014, the Scottish Society for the
Prevention of Cruelty to Animals (SSPCA) received only 23
complaints about electronic collars, all were investigated and advice
given, no further action was considered to be required.

• The use of all electronic training collars was banned in Wales under
the Animal Welfare (Electronic Collars) (Wales) Regulations 2010.
Several other countries also have complete bans, including Sweden,
Denmark and Germany.

• Other countries, including New Zealand, issue guidance on the use of
collars in statutory dog welfare codes.

• Some jurisdictions regulate the use of collars e.g. the Australian State
of Victoria - there are legal requirements on the technical specification
of collars and a legal requirement to use them in accordance with a
statutory code of practice under the supervision and written
instructions of a veterinary practitioner or a qualified dog trainer.

.'\.,
.'

:,:..;
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Background Information

What are electronic training aids?

There are a number of different electronic training aids and that are
mainly used on dogs, some on cats. Some collars are designed to pass
an electric current between two terminals that make contact with the
animal's neck (a static pulse collar) and transmit an electric current
through the skin of the animal wearing it. There are also other training
aids that are operated electronically but do not pass a current to the
animal. These collars operate by emitting a noise or ultrasonic sound; or
a spray of water or citronella.

The principle is the same for all of these devices; the static pulse, noise,
ultrasound or spray is distracting and is activated when the animal
engages in unwanted behaviour. The devices are designed so that the
animal associates the behaviour with the unpleasant sensation and, in
time, the unwanted behaviour stops.

There are three main uses of electronic training collars to modify an
animal's behaviour.

• Remote training collars. These collars are used as part of a
training regime to address undesirable behaviours and deliver a
stimulus (an electric static pulse, sound, vibration or spray) via an
owner-operated remote control. The intensity of the stimulus can
be varied depending on the model.

• Anti-bark collars. These are used to train a dog not to bark. The
collars are similar to remote training collars but are vibration or
sound sensitive (sometimes both) and are activated when the dog
wearing it barks.

• Electric boundary or "freedom" fence. Designed to keep a dog or
cat within certain boundaries, e.g. to avoid pets running out of a
garden onto a road. Can be used indoors to deter pets from
entering certain rooms. A boundary wire that carries a radio
signal is placed in, or on, the ground or on an existing fence that
the pet could potentially jump over or dig under. The wire
transmits a continuous signal that is received by the electronic
collar. When the animal approaches the wire it triggers a pre-set
stimulus, sometimes preceded by a warning sound.

7



Kennel Club's position on electronic training aids

• Following the publication of the Defra-funded research projects, the
Kennel Club campaigned to have all static pulse collars banned
based on their interpretation of the research and on the public opinion
polls they have organised. In November 2013 they announced that
they did not endorse the use of electric shock collars (static pulse)
and were against the use of any negative training methods or
devices, which we understand to include vibration, noise and spray
collars. Their view is that a dog responds out of fear of further
punishment when trained with an electric shock collar rather than
from a natural willingness to obey and that as these training products
are readily available to buy there is a higher risk for them to be
abused by those who are not trained in their proper use.

• The Kennel Club welcomed the Welsh Assembly's ban on the use of
electric shock collars, mats and leads, and have also called for the
Westminster Government and the Northern Ireland Assembly to
introduce a ban on the sale and use of electric shock collars.

• In February 2014 the Kennel Club issued a press release on the
findings of their independent survey into the public's opinion of
electric shock collars in England and Scotland.

• Following the publication of the Defra research projects in 2014 the
Kennel Club published their interpretation of the key findings of the
reports on their website.

Consultation on 'Potential controls or prohibition of electronic training
aids in Scotland

• On the 5th July 2015 the Scottish Government announced that they
would be seeking views on additional controls around electronic
training collars for dogs and that a consultation document would be
launched shortly. This consultation, titled 'Potential controls or
prohibition of electronic training aids in Scotland' issued on the 6th

November 2015.

• This followed a number of requests for electric shock and vibration
collars to be banned, including a debate in the Scottish Parliament on
8 January 2015 and Petition number PE1555, on which you
contacted the Convener of the Public Petitions Committee on 6 July

8



and 27 June 2015. The latter letter advised that the consultation
would include options for the banning or control of electronic training
aids.

• The issue was previously consulted on in 2007, shortly after the
Animal Health and Welfare (Scotland) Act 2006 came into force. The
limited number of responses at that time (164) showed this to be a
very divisive issue and there was little useful evidence presented.

• Electronic training collars have developed significantly since 2007,
both in terms of increased attention to pet welfare and safety in the
design and proper use of static pulse (shock) collars and in the
availability of alternative methods of negative stimuli (vibration, noise,
water or chemical spray), about which we have little or no information
on the welfare impact.

• The consultation aims to provide information on these developments,
related research studies, and the approaches taken elsewhere to
enable respondents to give a reasoned view on electronic training
aids in Scotland in 2015.

• The consultation will furnish information and evidence to allow you to
further consider whether the use of such equipment should be either
- maintained with reliance on further developments in industry self-
regulation; maintained with the introduction of legal control and/or
guidelines; or prohibited.

• The last date for responses is Friday 29th January 2016. At this time
we have received over 900 responses to the consultation however
expect a high return in the last week of consultation being live.

Defra funded research projects on static pulse collars - AW1402 and
AW1402a

• These studies looked at the physical characteristics of static electric
pulse collars and the physiological, behavioural and psychological
consequences of their use in dog training.

• Project AW1402 ran from September 2007 to November 2010 and
assessed the effect of remote static pulse systems on the welfare of
domestic dogs. The final report was published on the 10th June 2013
and key findings included:

9



o There are differences in stimulus strength/duration between
brands of electronic collars

o While manuals were clear on the operation and frt of the collar,
there were varying levels of information on their use in training and
such advice was not always taken up by users.

o The majority of owners in the study used electronic collars for
specific problem behaviours: recall problems and livestock chasing
being most commonly reported.

o Over one third of owners reported their dogs vocalising on first use
of an e collar and over a quarter did so regarding subsequent use.

o Some dogs did react to being trained with electronic collars, with
levels of stress hormones and behavioural indicators of tenseness
increasing between testing without a collar and testing with a
dummy collar for some dogs using collars compared with those
dogs subject to positive reinforcement measures .

• Project AW1402a ran between October 2010 and June 2011 and was
a field study of dogs being trained by experienced trainers dealing
with animal chasing/recall problems. Physiological and behavioural
measurements were taken in 3 groups of 21 dogs in twice-daily
training sessions over 4/5 days. One group used static electric pulse
collars in accordance with manufacturers guidelines, the other two
used no electronic collars. The final report was published on the 10th
June 2013.

• The main findings of this project were -

a Dogs trained using collars exhibited more yawning and showed
more "tense" behaviour during training; however, other behavioural
differences between the groups were insignificant or related to the
approach of the trainer.

a There were no significant differences in the physiological
measurements of urinary corticosteroid and salivary cortisol (which
could indicate a response to stress) before and after training.

10
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dogs 3 months later when they returned to the training



environment also showed no significant difference in their
behaviour, physiology or emotional state apart from a temporary
elevated salivary cortisol in the group trained with collars.

Researchers' position on the results

• When the reports from these studies were published in 2013, The
scientists involved suggested that the research demonstrates that
electronic collars are a potential risk to the welfare of some dogs and
that equally effedive results can be achieved by other forms of
training.

• In 2015, Oefra received a revised copy of the final report for Project
AW1402a from the Lincoln University team. This included additional
analyses and drew stronger conclusions about the negative effects on
e-collars; suggesting that there was a negative impact on all dogs.

• Oefra have had the both reports peer reviewed by statisticians.
Overall the peer reviews suggested that the stronger conclusions
drawn in the 2015 version that e-collars have negative welfare
consequences for all dogs are not supported by the evidence
presented, which is considered to indicate only that this is the case
for some dogs.

• Concerns regarding the robustness of the conclusions in the 2015
report on AW1402a also apply to those presented in a PlosOne

I article that the team in 2014.

undertaking further analysis and claim to have found additional
evidence that e-collars have negative welfare consequences for all
dogs. They plan to submit a further scientific paper and will send
Oefra a copy prior to publication.

Kennel Club position on the results

• Following the publication of the original Oefra research project
reports in 2013 the Kennel Club published their interpretation of the
reports.

• "Key Statistics from Research into Electric Shock Collars".
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• 1 in 4 dogs showed signs of stress compared to less than 5% of
dogs in the non-electric shock collar control group (Defra
commissioned study AW1402, 2007)". (This appears to be an
interpretation of the statement in the final report of AW1402a
that "Dogs in group C may have spent less time tense during
training sessions (4% of scans) than dogs in groups A (25%».

• 111in 3 dogs yelp at the first use of electric shock collar and 1 in
4 yelp at subsequent uses (Defra commissioned study
AW1402,2007)" (It actually said in AW1402, regarding an
owners survey, that "36% of owners reported vocalisations on
first use, and 26% on subsequent use of e-collars. This
suggested that operating levels may not have been set in
accordance with manufacturer's instruction". AW1402a
recorded a low incidence of yelping in the group using electric
collars in accordance with instructions in the controlled training
study)

• The Kennel Club stated that there were significant long term negative
welfare consequences for a proportion of dogs trained with electronic
collars, even when electric shock collars were used by professionals
following an industry set standard of training approved by the
Electronic Collar Manufacturers Association (ECMA).

Scottish Government's position on the results

• This research was reviewed in detail by Scottish Government and
Defra animal welfare experts. Although it is possible to extract
selected findings that raise some welfare concerns about the use of
these devices, when all aspects of the research are considered fully
and in context the position remains unclear.

• This project did not find any convincing long-term effects on welfare
following collar use in accordance with manufacturer's instructions. In
addition, the project was not designed to consider the use of
electronic collars to stop barking or as boundary controls and can
provide no evidence on the welfare impact of such devices. It also
provides no information on the impact on dog welfare of other types
of stimulus such as vibration, noise or chemical spray.

• We concur with Defra and peer reviewers that the results presented
to date provide evidence of a negative impact of static pulse collars

12



on only some, not all dogs. We look forward to seeing the results of
further data analysis in due course; these will need to be peer
reviewed before further consideration can be given to their
implications.

13



. '.':'

14
-"."j

.j',

. '..~



15



Biographies

,
~~

•
I

.~

I :
..;
I

il

~

I i
..~'"

•

•

16



•

I

I

17



From:
Sent:
To:
Cc:
Subject:

Dear_

You may be aware that, on 4 October 2016, Roseanna Cunningham MSP Cabinet Secretary for Environment,
Climate Change and Land Reform, announced that the Scottish nt would be introducing tough new laws
on the use of electronic training collars for animals.

Ms Cunningham noted that there was evidence that electronic training
will only be permitted for use as a last resort and under guidance. The
introduced will be determined in due course through discussion with ct:1lllcph,nlrllpl"C

training and animal welfare sectors; and are expected to cover a n
qualifications required to be an approved trainer and defining "Iast
"last resort" use is where other training methods have been ineffective

The Scottish Government are mindful of your experience of working electroniC training devices and would like
to take this opportunity to invite you to attend one of the stakeholder rrI,..ptilnac to share your knowledge and
experience of using these devices. We hope to hold an Initial meeting November or December 2016, in
Edinburgh, with a number of trainers who have experience of working these devices. Iwould be grateful If you
could share my details to other trainers, with knowledge of working electronic training devices, who would be
interested in attending the meeting with you. They could then contact if they wish to participate.

I look forward to hearing from you in due course.

Yours sincerely

Animal Welfare Branch I PSpur ISaughton House I Broomhouse Drive Edinburgh I EH11 3XD

Tel

1



0°4
Scottish Government
Rlaghaltas na h-Alba
gov.scot

Agriculture, Food and Rural Communities Directorate
Animal Health and Welfare Division

Our ref: 2016/0034392
1 November 2016

Thank you for your correspondence of 14 October 2016 Roseanna Cunningham MSP,
Cabinet Secretary for Environment, Climate Change Land Reform about the Scottish
Government's announcement of 4 October 2016 that it Il1It,:.nl'llato introduce tough new laws
on the use of electronic training collars for animals. I been asked to respond.

As you aware, in her announcement, Ms Cunningham that there was evidence that
electronic training collars can cause suffering and, as , they will only be permitted for
use as a last resort and under guidance. The format content of the regulations to be
introduced will be determined in due course through UI~I~U;;:I~IUnwith stakeholders from the
pet industry, animal training and animal welfare sectors; nd are expected to cover a number
of topics, including the appropriate qualifications requ to be an approved trainer and
defining "last resort" use. The starting point for d on "last resort" use is where
other training methods have been ineffective or unsu

The Scottish Government are mindful of your ovp\ori,Cllnl'·.cI of working with electronic training
devices and would like to take this opportunity to invite to attend one of the stakeholder
meetings to share your knowledge and experience of these devices. We hope to hold
an initial meeting in November or December 2016, in h, with a number of trainers
who have experience of working with these devices. I Id be grateful if you could share
my details to other trainerslbehaviourists, with of working with electronic training
devices, who would be interested in attending the with you. They could then contact
me if they wish to partiCipate.

I hope this reply is helpful and I look forward to hearing you in due course.

Yours sincerely

saughton House, aroombouse Drive, Edinburgh EHll 3XO
www.gov.scot

http://www.gov.scot




From:
Sent:
To:
Cc:
Reform
Subject:

_:06
Ministerial Correspondence Unit
Cabinet Secretary for the Environment, 'Vll11u.a.W Change and Land

FW: Regarding proposed legislation on

Hi,

One for MACCS please.

Kind Regards-
_secretary
Roseanna Cunningham, MSP Cabinet Secretary for Climate Change
and Land Reform
2N.08 • St Andrews House- Regent Road- Edinburgh EHI 3DG

Sent:
To: Cabinet Secretary for the Environment, Climate '-'WlIW.j;\i

Subject: Regarding proposed legislation on e coUars

Dear Roseanna Cunningham

I wanted to write to you regarding the proposed
further control of electronic collars in Scotland
wiU have on dogs and the public.

I have been a dog trainer for 16 years and an ecollar
years.

When I say balanced trainer I mean a trainer that •.•""""'•..~"
but also disagrees with bad behaviour to create a UI"Wll,;i~U,

confident dog and owner.

I am a professional member of the IACP (International a.oi:l""lA •.••'~.u
canine professionals), the largest recognised organisatioa
for balanced training.

I am the lead bebaviourist to over 30 vets, dog walkers, ~inel'S.
rescue organisations and other dog professionals in the I have also



trained a number of trainers throughout the UK in dog behaviour and
ecollar training. '

I have worked with dogs my life and felt it only appropriate to
contact yourself to provide ••...,J''"_Ll',.' in the proposed legislation.

My business is to educate 0 ers on a one to one basis in what I call a
session, to help change any wanted behaviours in their dogs.
Everything from how to brin up a dog from~c t1 the
Rehabilitation of rescued figh . g dogs. I als
and talk. seminars that allow embers of the pu ic to meet toge er In a
very controlled way to overc e any issues they or there dog may have.

I have a client based of appro imately 8000 at the moment with about 30%
of my clients using ecollars.

It's appropriate I feel to say t all my clients using ecollars are
trained how to use the said lars by me and are always provided
ongoing support and tutoring

In the proposed legislation it s stated that only certified trainers or
vets would be allowed to pre cribe the option of an ecollar. This leads
me to ask a number of questi ns ...

Who decides on the certified . ers as in general any body holding a
qualification in dog training enera1ly doesn't have any idea about an
ecollar, has never bad any in ction with one and certainly doesn't
get taught about them in the' studies,only balanced trainers do.

Myselfbeing the leading eco lar trainer in Scotland doesn't hold a
qualification in dog training, y expertise is in my experience over the
last 16 years on interacting .th dogs and learning from other world
renowned balanced trainers.

Surely those with experience in using ecollars for many years should
assist in deciding who shoul own one.

Also vets with all due respect also don't know anything about ecollars.
In general we say the vet is tlIteprofessional to take care of the dog
physically and the balanced iner is the professional to take care of
the dog psychologically. is why I am working with many vets around
the UK.

Please don't get me wrong I
am just looking for clarifi
provide assistance with it

I would be able to provide y u with all the knowledge needed with
regards to ecollars, even sho there effective use and provide examples
of hundreds of cases where i has resulted in saving the life of a dog
and other animals.

. not against the proposed legislation. I
on on the legislation and looking to

It would be ideal if possible t we could meet and I could provide any



information needed to yourself to help yourself in the J)n)IJ)OI~
legislation.

It just seems the only way forward with this legislation to have
someone on board who has actual knowledge and expertise in ecollars,
rather than here say from others and no actual . which is what
would happen if the proposed statement of and vets
goes ahead.

You would also be welcome to attend a walk. or come a session to see
in real life how the collars are used, the impact they on the
public, the control and security it provides the reslpoDlSib~owner and
the ability it has to change negative behaviours.

There is unfortunately some negative feeling towards "''''I''U_'',
referred to as "shock collars".
These feelings are always from lack of knowledge or misunderstanding of
the tool.

I have carried out surveys in my last 100 clients that
ecollar and asked, how many felt that the collar had a n""Or!Ati"""

or would not use a collar again? The answer was 0 out

I have also done a survey on the last 100 people who
ecollars, asking how many had actually felt an ecollar
through an appropriate trainer and the answer was O.

This goes to show that the ecollar is being judged tIlrioUJlCli
knowledge rather than experience.

We can't surely blame the tool, rather the individual
Much like we can't blame the car for running someone
for providing bad information or the leash for choking
individual that needs to be trained on how to use it.

the tool.
, the Internet

dog. It's the

I can provide that to you.

I hope from this email in the least has put some cuesnons
mind and please allow me to assist in this proposed legtsll8,tiolll.
legislation will have an impact on of homes
handled the wrong way could be disastrous for Scotland]

Ifhandled correctly, it could be a great assistance to the
environment.

I looked forward to hearing from you.

Kind regards
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject: Ret 2016/0034392

Subjeet: Ref: 2016/0034392

Hi_

Ref: 2016/0034392

Good Evening I
_amalso
upcoming stakeholder meeting on the use and regulations rp.oJlrt1nll

passed me your details about the'
eCollars.

As an experienced eCollar Behaviourists/Irainer in
this meeting and hopefully have input towards the use
training tool.

Iwould be very keen to attend
regulations for this misunderstood

Ilook forward to hearing back from you.

1

............................... ...••....•.



From:
Sent
To:
Subject:

_(via Doodle) <maiilerCP>dlobdle.com>
24 November 2016 11:15

invites you to participate in the Doodle poll
Scotland."

Doodle
Hi Caroline Blair,

you to
participate In the Doodle poll "Regulation
Training Devices In Scotland."

t
1 Dear all,

I would like to invite you to a tend a meeting

to discuss the future regulat on the use

of electronic training Scotland.

I would be grateful if
Doodle Poll to advise me on preferred
daters) to attend a meeting in aughton House,

m~ Edinburgh.
~
il::

~
Many thanks

Animal Welfare Team

-,- :." -. .1.)"'"

,.-;11.

Participate now

• What Is Doodle? Doodle is a web service that

suitable date for meeting with a group of people. ~1llL!mLIJUjIYK'IiIU.Dln

Poodle wor1ss,

1



You have received this &-hlail because ~s invited you to
participate in the Doodle po" "Regulation of Electronic Training Devices in
Scotland."

Please note that this is a persOnallnvltation that cannot be shared with other po"
participants.

Doodle is a~ available fQr
iOS and ArIdroid. I

, , c ,»

• App Store I,_ ,I), \'\k' " .

Doodle AG. Werdstrasse 2.1. 8()21 ZOrich

---.~

2



From:
Sent:
To:

Voas AP (Andrew)
Meeting - Regulation of Electronic Tr~Il_; ••~ Devices in Scotland

Cc:
Subject

Dear all,

Thank you for completing the Doodle poll. The meeting to discuss plp,rtirl"lni,. training collars will take place at 11:00
-13:00 on Wednesday 25 January 2017 In Room B.3, Saughton House, Drive, Edinburgh, EHll 3DG.

Directions to Saughton House and a map can be found at the following Ink-
http://www.gov.scotlAbout/Locations/Saughton-House. If arriving at UII:lIVP"'PV train station the best public
transport is the number 22 bus; If arriving at Haymarket train station number 2 bus is best; and if arriving at
Edinburgh Park train station the Tram is best. If arriving by train at So Gyle Station a taxi would be easiest. All
taxi drivers will know the building as 'Government buildings on Drive',

provide me with car registration, model
also be parked in nearby residential

If you are planning to drive I can try to arrange a car parking space if
and number. However, parking spaces are very limited - although cars
streets.

I would be grateful if you could confirm by email whether you are to attend the meeting.

Kind regards-Animal Welfare Team

1

http://www.gov.scotlAbout/Locations/Saughton-House.


rz
009

Subject:

From:
Sent
To:
Cc:

categories: Awaiting advice

Dear_

Thank you for completing the Doodle poll. The meeting to discuss ~1~1rn:n::)n training collars will take place at 11:00
-13:00 on Wednesday Z5January 2017 In Room B.3, Saughton Broomhouse Drive, Edinburgh, EHll 3DG.

I would be grateful if you could confirm by email whether you are avai

",,".nDU train station the best public
number 2 bus is best; and if arriving at
Gyle Station a taxi would be easiest. All

Drive'.

Directions to Saughton House and a map can be found at the fol
http://www.gov.scotlAbouVLocations!Saughton-House. If arriving at
transport is the number 22 bus; if arriving at Haymarket train station
Edinburgh Park train station the Tram is best. If arriving by train at
taxi drivers will know the building as 'Government buildings on

If you are planning to drive I can try to arrange a car parking space if
and number. However, parking spaces are very limited - although
streets.

provide me with car registration, model
can also be parked in nearby residential

to attend the meeting.

Kind regards-Animal Welfare Team

1

http://www.gov.scotlAbouVLocations!Saughton-House.
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From:
Sent
To:
Subject

Directions to Saughton House and a map can be found at the following
htm:/Iwww.goy.SCQtlAbout!Locations/Saughton-House. If arriving at W$l'VP.1'Ip.v train station the best public
transport is the number 22 bus; if arriving at Haymarket train station the 2 bus is best; and if arriving
at Edinburgh Park train station the Tram is best. If arriving by train at Gyle Station a taxi would be
easiest. All taxi drivers will know the building as 'Government ' on Broomhouse Drive' .

Re:Scottish Government - Regu
collars in Scotland

Thank you very much for the invite.

I will be available on that day and will attend the meeting.

Sent from Yahoo Mail for iPhone

On Tuesday, December 13~2016. 1:29 pm,~ov.scot

Thank you for your email below. I would like to take this opportunity
discuss electronic training collars. The meeting will take place at 11
2017 in Room B.3, Saughton House, Broomhouse Drive, Edinburgh,

to control the use of electronic training

invite you to attend a meeting to
-13:00 on Wednesday 25 January
1300.

If you are planning to drive I can try to arrange a car parking space if provide me with car registration,
model and number. However, parking spaces are very limited - annousn cars can also be parked in nearby
residential streets.

I would be grateful if you could confirm by email whether you would

Kind regards

available to attend the meeting.

I P Spur I Saughton House IBroomhouse Drive Edinburgh I EHll 3XD

1



Thank you for the email.

Ihave been walking &
now, my business name is

d ref . nally & on a volunteer basis for approximately 4 years• '! !' ~._.

Itrain all my own dogs and foster dogs to mmnnum Companion Dog standard(as outlined by the
kennel club) I.e. Dog will all off lead and about distractions with nothing at
all influencing them(like a training etc).

Ido not train with ecollars primarily and use them on my own dogs or clients dogs at around
week 8(if at all) of obedience training, generally if they need it- usually due to being a high prey
drive dog that will not recall on sight of animal. Iuse it to reinforce the command that they
already absolutely know.

I aiming to train pet dogs to a higher
standard is generally offered sconanc, True dog training takes years of serious
study, both theoretically & more in"lt'V\f'ltanMrlv_ practically. Isee a lack of actual dog training or
knowledge done by so many dog these days, Which is where the gripe on
ecollars is coming from in the first place my opinion.

I am happy an outright ban is not going +iWn1G'.1'I with ecollars, but I'm worried as to who is deciding
who should use them and in what The most popular trainers the world over are
usually ones who are great at marketing have high profiles on facebookIYouTube. Some of
largest dog training organisations have started by trainers who have never trained a dog to any
standard. Unfortunately that's how things at the moment and probably foreseeable future.

I support the idea of ecollars being used conjunction with effective obedience training.

The 'last resort' discussion would be interesting, Almost every dog I work with has got serious
issues, I generally get work through mouth and it's usually for aggression bases. Once again
the trainers I know that effectively work these dogs are less than a handful in the whole of the
UK- and they generally keep themselves themselves, which could be our undoing in matters such
as these. Albeit many others claim to with severe cases. But I'm sure you'll hear that from
many pro-ecollar trainers. All the my opinion that work successfully with dogs with
severe behaviour issues are obedience so they have the knowledge in how the tools, like any
tool, can be used effectively and fairly.

The new wave ofbehaviourists from extreme sides of dog training is where things are going
wrong in my opinion. It's an industry nromem more than a problem with the actual tool.

So I would be really interested in kee:pinlgJup to date with anything that is going on and if I could be
involved in discussions that would be

Thank you••

2

Sent from Yahoo Mail for iPhone

On Tuesday"November 29.2016, 12:11
wrote:

ID~



I refer to our telephone discussion this morning concerning the Scottish Government's recent
announcement that it intends to introduce tough new laws on the of electronic training
collars for animals.

As advised the format and content of these regulations will be <1et¢mlinc~in due course
through discussion with stakeholders from the pet industry, training and animal
welfare sectors. Those discussions are expected to cover a of topics, including the
appropriate qualifications required by to be an approved trainer defining "last resort"
use. The starting point for discussions on "last resort" use is other training methods
have been ineffective or unsuitable.

I would be happy to keep your details on file for any future U£i:J'",,,",,,,lUI.Ii:J concerning the new
regulations and would be grateful you could provide me with relevant history in relation
to dog training.

Animal WelfareBranch I P Spur I SaughtonHouse IBroomhouseDrive Edinburgh IEHll 3XD

Tel:"_'-

****************************************************** ************.

:=:-:::=~-- ---- -.....___.--:==:.:------------_.
-- ---_.1::-

•



- --:~i~~i~5~i~i~~~-5f.:_.--:: - - :_ _,.-_.-.
*********************************** *********************************

••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• •••
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From:
Sent
To:
Cc:

AP (Andrew)
lartr"",it'i Training Devices in ScotlandSubject

Hi_ Iwill be in attendance and will probably need parking,

Kind regards

On 13 Dec 2016, at 12:16,

Dear all,

Thank you for completing the Doodle poll. The meeting to d
take place at 11:00 -13:00 on Wednesday 25 January 2017 in
Broomhouse Drive, Edinburgh, EH11 3DG.

electronic training collars will
B.3, Saughton House,

Directions to Saughton House and a map can be found at the
http://www.gov.sc0tlAboutlLocations{Saughton-House. If a ng at Waverley train station the
best public transport is the number 22 bus; If arriving at n"'~III,!OJ1 train station the number 2 bus is
best; and if arriving at Edinburgh Park train station the Tram is If arriving by train at South Gyle
Station a taxi would be easiest. All taxi drivers will know the as 'Government buildings on
Broomhouse Drive'.

I would be grateful if you could confirm by email whether you

if you provide me with car
limited - although cars can also

If you are planning to drive I can try to arrange a car parking
registration, model and number. However, parking spaces are
be parked in nearby residential streets.

available to attend the meeting.

1

Kind regards-Animal Welfare Team

************************************************* ********************
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

>

Training Devices in Scotland

Hi_

advise later if I need a parking space.I will be attendin!f the meeting. I imagine I will use public transport but
Kind Regards

Dear all,

Thank you for completing the Doodle poll. The meeting to discuss training collars will take place at 11:00
-13:00 On Wednesday 25 January 2017 in Room B.3, Saughton House, Broomhouse Drive, Edinburgh, EHl13DG.

Directions to Saughton House and a map can be found at the following
http://www.gov.scot/About/Locations/Saughton-House. If arriving at W:o,uo"I ••" train station the best public
transport is the number 22 bus; If arriving at Haymarket train station number 2 bus Is best; and if arriving at
Edinburgh Park train station the Tram is best. If arriving by train at Gyle Station a taxi would be easiest. All
taxi drivers will know the building as 'Government buildings on Drive'.

If you are planning to drive I can try to arrange a car parking space if
and number. However, parking spaces are very limited - although
streets.

provide me with car registration, model
can also be parked in nearby residential

I would be grateful if you could confirm by email whether you are ava to attend the meeting.

Kind regards-Animal Welfare Team

******************************************************* **************

•

http://www.gov.scot/About/Locations/Saughton-House.


From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Categories: Print

Dear_ :

Thankyou for yourlemail. Iintend to be present at the meeting.

Kind regards,

~t=!I~ Andrew.Voas@gov.scot
Subject: Meeting - Regulation of Electronic Training Devices in C;:,.."f'I",ntt

Dear all,

Thank you for cOIPpletlng the Doodle poll. The meeting to discuss electronic training collars will take place at 11:00
-13:00 on Wedn~scIay 2S January 2017 in Room B.3, Saughton House, Drive, Edinburgh, EH11 300.

Directions to Sau$hton House and a map can be found at the following
http://www.gov.~cotlAbout/Locations/Saughton-House. If arriving at W::IIVlD"llDvtrainstation the best public
transport is the number 22 bus; if arriving at Haymarket train station number 2 bus is best; and if arriving at
Edinburgh Park t~in station the Tram is best. If arriving by train at Gyle Station a taxi would be easiest. All
taxi drivers will know the building as 'Government buildings on Broo

If you are=to drive I can try to arrange a car parking space if yo provide me with car registration, model
and number. Ho ever, parking spaces are very limited - although cars n also be parked in nearby residential
streets.

I would be grate I if you could confirm by email whether you are ava to attend the meeting.
"

1

Kind regards

mailto:Andrew.Voas@gov.scot


Animal Welfare Team

2
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Categories:
[

Hi_[

Print

need parking. I'll be using publicI will be in attendance and looking forward to meeting you. I will
transport.

Dear all,
wrote:

Thank you for comet ••"lr,••the Doodle poll. The meeting to discuss "'",""",nl,. training collars will take place at 11:00
-13:00 on 25 January 2017 in Room B.3, Saughton Broomhouse Drive, Edinburgh, EHll 3DG.

House and a map can be found at the following
nnJELt:!f.~~~gum1W:!!!l.!:Q.g!!!9m.i~!d8!l!!Q.!l:.!::1QY.l~.If arriving at \AI",,,,a,"'a,, train station the best public

mber 22 bus; if arriving at Haymarket train station number 2 bus is best; and if arriving at
station the Tram is best. If arriving by train at Gyle Station a taxi would be easiest. All
the building as 'Government buildings on use Drive'.

tra nspo rt is the
Edinburgh Park
taxi drivers will

If you are plan to drive I can try to arrange a car parking space if provide me with car registration, model
and number. Ho''''e"er, parking spaces are very limited - although r",r""r;ln also be parked in nearby residential
streets.

I would be gratef~1 if you could confirm by email whether you are

Kind regards

ble to attend the meeting.

************* ****************************************-- --- •-
1
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From:
Sent
To:
Subject: Training Devices in Scotland

HI_

I will be attend~ng the meeting and require a car parking l)"'ClI\'C~ Detai-I
Regards

On 2016-12-1312:16,~wrote:

Dear all,

Thank you for ~ompleting the Doodle poll. The meeting to d
place at 11:00 t 13:00 on Wednesday 25lanuary 2017 In
Broomhouse D~lve.,Edinburgh, EH11 3DG.

electronic training collars will take
6.3, Saughton House,

Directions to SC$ughtonHouse and a map can be found at the lowing link -
!..LU.Ili.lJ.:!!!..!!.YllaYl~~u:u':y:&!.!dJ,j~.!&U81l!.nG!LiiZS!.!.lY!Jh!Ml!n..!:-:.oH!.!lYOi&'If at Waverley train station the best
public transpo is the number 22 bus; if arriving at Hayma train station the number 2 bus Is best;
and If arriving t Edinburgh Park train station the Tram Is best, If arriving by train at South Gyle
Station a taxi ould be easiest. All taxi drivers will know the IIdlng as 'Government buildings on
6roomhouse Dive',

If you are plan Ing to drive I can try to arrange a car parking
registration, m del and number. However, parking spaces are
parked In near y resldentlal streets.

If you provide me with car
limited - although cars can also be

I would be grat~ful if you could confirm by email whether you

Kind regards

available to attend the meeting.

Animal Welfare:Team

************* ***************************************** **************

ii~~~~~~~~~-~~~~~§r~111~',i~5~J§i-- - ------ ---i _ - - ----- 1.- ----
- .:~
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From:
Sent
To:
Subject:

rz
alb

Hello_

I will be atte:ndi.lgthis meeting, I will be driving through on the
My car details as follows:

Kind Regards

Dear all,

streets.

Kind regards-Animal Welfare

the Doodle poll. The meeting to discuss
W.~dI'lIP!li:lt:::llV 25 January 2017 in Room B.3, Saughton House,

Training Devices in Scotland

training collars will take place at 11:00
house Drive, Edinburgh, EH113DG.

House and a map can be found at the following
If arriving at \1\1:1,,, •••,.16\1 train station the best public

ber 22 bus; if arriving at Haymarkettrain station number 2 bus is best; and if arriving at
station the Tram is best. If arriving by train at Gyle Station a taxi would be easiest. All
the building as 'Government buildings on Broom! Drive'.

l::IIn"inla to drive I can try to arrange a car parking space if
HO\llleVler, parking spaces are very limited - although cars

if you could confirm by email whether you are

1

provide me with car registration, model
also be parked in nearby residential

'.
):

ble to attend the meeting.



From:
Sent
To:
Subject:

--,5:07
Re:Scottish Government Meeting -

Iwill be able to attend the
Dear_
Thank you very
meeting and
Kind

for getting in touch with me. I can confirm
looking forward to it.

SUbject: Scottish ~overnment Meeting - Electronic Training Collars

I have been in co munlcation with the announcement on 4 October 2016,
by the Cabinet S cretary for Environment, Climate Change and Land RDI'••••rrn that the Scottish Government will be
introducing toug new regulations to restrict the use of electronic trai devices for animals. _has
suggested that y u may be interested in attending a meeting to the use of these devices.

I have set up a meting at 11:00 -13:00 on Wednesday 25 January in Room B.3, Saughton House,
Broomhouse Orl , Edinburgh, EH11 30G, and I would like to take this II\n,rtnrTI to invite you to attend this
meeting.

House and a map can be found at the following
rml2:.L(Y1JrrJi.:8Q~~ffiJ.!QY!L!::Q9!YQruL~6!Wl!!Q.!!:.!lQ.Yl~.If arriving at \JU""",,"AU train station the best public

22 bus; if arriving at Haymarket train station number 2 bus is best; and if arriving at
station the Tram is best. If arriving by train at So Gyle Station a taxi would be easiest All

.__!~~.~'J.I.I.d.ir:t~..~~:~.c?Y.~~~~~.~t...~'J.i.~d..i':1~~.C?r.t.._ _...... Drive',

transport is the
Edinburgh Park
taxi drivers will

Saughton House The Scottish
Government

www.goy.scot

Register to receive email
roundup or Topic n
west of Edinburgh. Main

alerts, daily digest, weekly
Saughton House is to the

estrian and vehicle ..•

. ·1 , ,.. . "'" ". ,." ..' ., ,.. ' ", ,,",," ., ,.,. ., " .,., ,_ ., ,,, ...• ' ..,.,,, .. ,, , "

1

http://www.goy.scot


If you are planning to drive your car can be in nearby residential streets.

I would be grateful if you could confirm by

Kind regards-
I Broomhouse Drive I Edinburgh I EHii 3XD

-Animal Welfare Branch I PSpur I Saughton

Te

I Broomhouse Drive I Edinburgh I EHll 3XD

**********************************

- •_____ Gc:._. _ ::::::::::_:::::~: _-- --- -_ .•- - -----.
:=. 5--
~~ -:.
**********************************t--------------I****
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject: Government Meeting - Elftronic Training Collars

attend the meeting if you could add my name

Sent from my

wrote:

6, by the Cabinet Secretary for Environment,
Rn",,,.rnment will be introducing tough new regulations

for animals. _ has suggested that you
discuss the use of these devices.

lconeernlng the announcement on 4
Change and Land Reform, that the
restrict the use of electronic

be interested in attending a

up a meeting at 11:00 -13:00 on Wednesday 25 Jan ary 2017 In Room B.3, Saughton
Drive, Edinburgh, EHll 3DG, and I would Ii e to take this opportunity to invite

this meeting.

recnons to Saughton House and a map can be found at the fo lowing link -
.!J!!e::L{J!iJ~~~~®!Q!!t&~!iQj~~!.B.tttQ!!~~~. If arrl ing at Waverley train station the

transport is the number 22 bus; if arriving at Hayma ket train station the number 2 bus is
arriving at Edinburgh Park train station the Tram is ~est. If arriving by train at South Gyle

would be easiest. All taxi drivers will know the buIlding as 'Government buildings on
Drive'.

grateful if you could confirm by email whether you ould be available to attend the

planning to drive your car can be parked in nearby re idential streets.

I

\A1."lh,r<. Branch I P Spur ISaughton House I Broomho~e Drive I Edinburgh I EHll 3XD

******* ***************************************** ********************

1



Hi_

RE:Meeting - Regulation of Electroni~Training Devices in Scotland

From:
Sent
To:
Subject:

I will attend the meeting.

Dear all,

rnnnnl,I>Tlr,,,, the Doodle poll. The meeting to discuss ele ronic training collars will take place at 11:00
W ••rlnAcrl""u 25 January 2017 in Room B.3, Saughton House, Broom house Drive, Edinburgh, EH11 30G.

n House and a map can be found at the following mk -
If arriving atiaverley train station the best public

ber 22 bus; if arriving at Havmarket train station th number 2 bus is best; and if arriving at
station the Tram is best. If arriving by train at Sout Gyle Station a taxi would be easiest. All
the building as 'Government buildings on Broom use Drive'.

If you are pia to drive I can try to arrange a car parking space if yo provide me with car registration, model
and number. Hn'WfO'lIpr, parking spaces are very limited - although cars can also be parked in nearby residential
streets.

Kind regards-Animal Welfare T am
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From:
Sent:
To:
Subject Re: Meeting - Regulation of Electron Training Devices in Scotland

-Animal Welfare Branch I P Spur I Saughton House I Broomhouse Drivel I Edinburgh I EH11 3XD

Tel:

Goodaftemoon_

Yeslwillbeattending.
i didreplytoyouremail.
i willrequireparkingregistrationnumber_

lliliifids
On18Jan2017,at 1O:16,_wrote:

Following my email of 13 December 2016, Iwould be grateful if you
Saughton House on Wednesday 2S January 2017.

Many thanks-

From:_>
Sent: 13 December 2016 12:16

advise if you will be attending the meeting

Dear all,

Thank you for completing the Doodle poll. The meeting to discuss elec ronic training collars will take place at 11:00
- 13:00 on Wednesday 25 January 2017 in Room B.3, Saughton House'IBroomhouse Drive, Edinburgh, EH113DG.

1



found at the following link -
m1;Q;L.l:$.~~~~vp!~ruJ~m;mli~!Y,g~m::!dQ.!~.If arriving at Waverley train station the best public
transport is the number 22 bus; if arriving at rket train station the number 2 bus is best; and if arriving at
Edinburgh Park train station the Tram is If arriving by train at South Gyle Station a taxi would be easiest. All
taxi drivers will know the building as r-in,,,prlnm""nt buildings on Broomhouse Drive'.

I would be grateful if you could confirm by

a car parking space if you provide me with car registration, model
limited - although cars can also be parked in nearby residential

If you are planning to drive I can try to a
and number. However, parklng spaces are
streets.

whether you are available to attend the meeting.

Kind regards-Animal Welfare Team

*********************************** **********************************-- -- --- --- - ------ ---- - - ---- -- - --- -- ---- - ----
--_. • ------ ---- --- -_ ---- ------

- -- --------_._-
********************************* ***********************************
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From:
Sent
To:
Subject:

~3:21

Re:FW: Meeting - Regulation of Elelct~lnicTraining Devices in Scotland

Myselfand trainingpartn~ will be attending
Manythanks

On 18Jan201710:27
Dear_

Following my email of 13 December 2016, Iwould be grateful if you
Saughton House on Wednesday 2S January 2017.

Many thanks--Animal Welfare Branch I PSpur I Saughton House I Broomhouse

Tel:

advise if you will be attending the meeting

I Edinburgh I EH11 3XD

Dear all,

Thank you for completing the Doodle poll. The meeting to discuss electrcntc training collars will take place at 11:00
- 13:00 on Wednesday 25 January 2017 in Room B.3, Saughton House, Drive, Edinburgh, EH11 300.

Directions to Saughton House and a map can be found at the following
http:Uwww.gov.scot/About/LocationslSaughton-House. If arriving at W:lIVA,'IAV train station the best public
transport Is the number 22 bus; if arriving at Haymarket train station number 2 bus is best; and if arriving at
Edinburgh Park train station the Tram is best. If arriving by train at So Gyle Station a taxi would be easiest. All
taxi drivers will know the building as 'Government buildings on Drive'.

1
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If you are planning to drive I can try to a
and number. However, parking spaces are
streets.

a car parking space if you provide me with car registration, model
limited - although cars can also be parked in nearby residential

I would be grateful if you could confirm by whether you are available to attend the meeting.

Kind regards-Animal Welfare Team

********************************** **********************************

--- ----------- - -

~~-~§~@~~~~~-- -- - - --_. . -------- - ---- ---- ----- - -------_. -..---
-:::~::.:~:::----- --- - -

********************************** ***********************************
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From:
Sent
To:

Cc:
Subject: AGENDA - Scottish Government M,.,.t1irln - Electronic training Collars - Wednesday

25th January 2017

Dear all,

Please find attached a copy of the agenda for the meeting to be held In!;)i:llugrII\UrHouse on Wednesday 25th January
2017.

electronic collars are being used and theTo note this meeting will allow us to gather further Information on
training programmes currently in place.

Kind regards-
Animal Welfare Branch I PSpur I Saughton House I Broomhouse I Edinburgh I EH11 3XD

Tel:

rg
Agenda - Scottish
Govemment B•••

1



Scottish Government - Animal W Ifare Team

Dog Trainers/Behaviourists re Electroni Training Collars

Wednesday 25th January 017

11 :00 - 13:00

Agenda

1. Introductions

2. Approved Trainers

3. Training

4. Behaviour problems

5. Electronic training collars



From:
Sent
To:
Subject:

~:58

Re: Meeting - Regulation of J:IPrtrnrlitt Training Devices in Scotland

Dear_:
I am very sorry, I thought I had replied to you. Unfortunately I unable to attend the meeting.
I would ~e I believe ecollars are a very useful training and should be regulated. I fully
support'_' in all the work he does and Ihave seen :first the benefits of using these training
aids. They are not suitable for all dogs therefore they do need to used with appropriate training.
Again Iapologise that Ican't attend today and look forward to the outcome.
Kind I'f>OlU·t1C!

From:~~>
Sent: 18 January 201710:16:04

latlon of Electronic Training Devices In

advise if you will be attending the meeting

Dea

Following my email of 13 December 2016, I would be grateful if you
Saughton House on Wednesday 2SJanuary 2017.

Many thanks

Animal Welfare Biranch I P Spur I Saughton House I Broomhouse I Edinburgh I EHII 3XD

Subject: Meeting - Regulation of Electronic Training Devices in

1

Dear all,



Thank you for completing the Doodle poll. T e meeting to discusselectronic training collars will ta e place at 11:00
-13:00 on Wednesday 25 January 2017 in R om B.3, Saughton House, Broomhouse Drive, Edinbur h, EH113DG.

Directions to Saughton House and a map can be found at the following IInk-
htt: www.ov.scotAbouLocationsSauton-House.lfarriving at Waverley train station the bf·public
transport is the number 22 bus; if arriving at aymarket train station the number 2 bus is best; and if arriving at
Edinburgh Park train station the Tram is be.st. If arriving by train at South Gyle Station a taxi would easiest. All
taxi drivers will know the building as 'Govern ent buildings on Broomhouse Drive'.

If you are planning to drive I can try to arra e a car parking space if you provide me with car registration, model
and number. However, parking spacesare v ry limited - although cars can also be parked in nearby residential
streets.

I would be grateful if you could confirm bye ail whether you are available to attend the meeting.

Kind regards

Animal Welfare Team

************6********************* ***********************************---------- - --
I

::::=~~~:-~:~=:.:==~- -:~~~-~~::_....-- -- --- ---- - ----_.
-- -- -----------_. . --------- - ---_- ----- - -------_. -.._- ---

=

- - 1.
m

********************************** ***********************************
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RE:Agenda for certification meeting

From:
Sent
To:
Subject:

Voas AP (Andrew)
15 715:55

From:
Sent: 15
To: Voas AP ann."""",

Subject: RE: .IlnA,n"""

Andrew

•
From: Voas AP (Andrew)
Sent: 15 201710:50

"'''''~.'''''''prepa briefingpapersfor this ReVS meetingI will attendingon the general
~nd a specificallythe probablecertificatesfor to signwe are proposingfor.
_nd AIIDM'rnn,it" collarsrespectively.I wouldliketo them nextweek.
Thanks
Andrew

From
Sent: 14 2017 :31
To: Voas AP (A"9rew)
Subject: RE:Agenda for certification meeting on 1 March

I
Hi Andrew, I

Apologies for the delay in responding - we would greatly appreciate
meeting to discuss these specific issues relevant to the new Scottish ••••fj.," ••••••'UI

purpose (2.30-3.30pm)?Would it suit you if we set aside the hour following the meeting for

1



Thank you for the offer of providing some
Certification sub-committee to have

Many thanks,-Senior Advice Officer

Royal CoUege of Veterinary Surgeons
Belgravia House
62-64 Horseferry Road
London
SW1P2AFT_
F 020 7202 0740
www.rcvs.org.uk

Connect with us...

aall •••

papers on these issues, that would be really useful Lthe
if possible (if we have left you sufficient time to d1that).

Dear"

between APHA, UK
,.""".tifi,,..otik,,, sub-committee on 1 are a couple of issues

I would like to discuss separately and I wonder if this
meeting.

The second issue follows the announcement of our intention to introduce new legislation on
electronic training collars to permit use only under the guidance of a veterinary surgeon or an
approved trainer. This would apply to training collars, anti-bark collars and ~idden
boundary fence devices using pulses, sound or spray mechanisms. W~ have still to
develop detailed proposals but this m raise questions about vets providing certifi~te.s to owners
stating that they have agreed the use a particular device for the owner's particul r situation after
other training methods have been or would be unsuitable, the owner has agre d to use a
certain design of device in accord with a code of practice and it is therefore su ble to use
one - we are thinking in terms of a agreement between the owner and the vrt or approved
trainer to provide a basis for this.

2
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Andrew Voas BVM&S MRCVS
\I••i~••rir""ru Adviser I Spur P I Saughton House I Drive I Edinburgh I EH11 3XD I

andrew. voas@gov.scot

I don't want to unnecessarily extend the meeting but it be useful if I could take advantage of
the opportunity to discuss the committees views on these prCIPosalS.If so I could provide a couple
of brief paperslexplaining the situation beforehand.

Do you think ~iS would be possible? Kwould be very helpfu WHcould be arranged.

Regards I
Andrew

****************************************************** **************

i~~~~"~~~~~"~~~~~5f~55~i555~ii~"::~~~·":~·"....- ;.....•• •••••• ••••••••••
:~::~::~~~t:::..•• ••••••- .... •• ••.._ .._ _.

i~~~~~5~~~~~5i~~·- -.. .._... . ....- .._.. .. ..- _ ...... .._ ....- - ....---_. .._
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